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Membership Information: The North Country Mustang Club, Inc. is a non -profit organization dedicated 

to the enjoyment and enhancement of the motoring sport. Being a Club Member entitles each individual to the 

Newsletter, Club Membership Card, Club Logo Decal, and participation in Club Events. The North Country 

Mustang Club, Inc. reserves the right to deny membership for any reason deemed detrimental or injurious to 

the Club. Meetings are held on Saturdays ten times a year. Times and locations may be changed periodically to 

suit the needs of the membership or a particular event. Dues: $20.00 per year. This newsletter is also a forum 

for members to use. If you have any questions, comments or stories to share, please send them to: North 

Country Mustang Club, Inc., PO Box 701, Champlain NY 12919-0701  or e-mail us at: 
mustangred1998@gmail.com

 

 

  



  

 

Meeting Highlights

   

Car Show 2019: As of meeting time, we had 6 Preregistrations, Door Prizes and Barrel Raffle items are still coming in. 

Goody bag stuffing will be 7/25 at DelGrosso’s residence at 6pm. The show committee met at Shirley’s Shop to 

discuss and order the trophies, which arrived within a week of ordering. We ordered Top 25, plus 2 best of show – 

based on early vs late models.  Cleaning and Set up of Show site at 4 on Sat 7/27, with completion of set up at 7 am 

on Sunday with registrations opening at 8:00.     

Honor Flight #28:  We will be meeting at the Skyway Plaza a 6:30 am on September 7.  Ceremony starts at 7:00am. 

Please show your support for our Veterans by brining your Flags and Car magnets.  

Wine Cruise:  Sept 13-15, Please let Evelyn know if you are attending, ASAP, so we can look at Rooms and tours.  

New Business:  Linda brought up the issue with the club printer has been making black marks on the newsletters. 

Many options were discussed. Evelyn will look for a good deal on another printer for purchase.  

Next Meeting Date: Saturday August 17, at 2 PM at Mitchells’ camp in Altona NY 

Motion to Adjourn:  made by Julie, Seconded by Miles at 3:25pm. All members voted in favor.  

Members present: Miles DeCoste, Dennis and Shirley Del Grosso, Wayne and Carol DelGrosso, Linda and Bruce 
Gaudette, Julie and Alan Mitchell, Dick and Evelyn Ashfield, Mary Bizga, Mike and Kathy King, Ross and Carla McComb. 

Car show highlights: Cash Prize winners: Roy Martin Car#25, Eric Trembly Car#47, Wayne DelGrosso Car#18 

Best of show: Dennis Egglefiled Award (1994 and Newer) was awarded to Raymond Labrie with a 2015 mustang GT 

Best of Show: Moe McDougal Award (Before 1994) was awarded to Michelle Frennier with a 1972 Mustang 

On the left: Raymond Labrie receiving his 

Dennis Egglefield Award for Best in Show 

for 1994 and newer cars. Shown with 

Treasurer Linda Gaudette.  



 

  Show Highlights continued … 

    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter by Email?? 

Would you prefer to receive our newsletter by email instead of a paper copy 

by the US Postal Service? This would save the Club money for postage, paper 

and ink. We have no plans to stop sending paper copies to those members 

that still prefer that format. If you would like to try reading the newsletter via 

email, please send an email to Evelyn at mustangred1998@gmail.com from 

the email address you would like us to use. 

 

Membership Renewals 
All new memberships and renewals should be sent directly to the Club 
treasurer at: 
    North Country Mustang Club Inc. 
    Linda Gaudette, Treasurer 
    P.O. Box 701 
    Champlain NY 12919-0701 
Club Dues are $20/year. Renewal cards will be sent with the following 
newsletter. One Club Logo Static Cling is given with each new 
membership.  Additional clings are $2 

        

Advertising 
Classifieds:  Free for members – Please notify Secretary each month 
Non-members - $2.00/month – a copy will be sent w/each month’s ad. 
Commercial rates: 
Business Card: $30/year; $3/month 
¼ page: $45/year or $5/month 
Deadline for Advertising is the first week of the month PRIOR to the release 
date.  The North Country Mustang Club is not responsible for typographical 
errors or unethical business practices.  All advertising fees must be pre-
paid.  

 

 

 
Left is Mary Frennier receiving her trophy from 
Linda for her 1972 Mustang, shown above. She was 
the winner of the Moe McDougal Award. 

 



 
Calendar of Events 

August  7 Ice Cream Cruise to Harrigan’s in Brainardsville- meet at old Prevo’s lot @6 
  Rain date: Aug 14 – Hope to see you all there! 
  17 NCMC Regular Meeting – Hosted by Alan and Julie 
  18 7th Annual Classic Car Show, St. Patrick’s, Rouses Point, NY 
  30-Sept 1 MCA Grand National Mustang Show in Fredericksburg VA. 
 
September 5-8 Adirondack Nationals, Lake George NY 
  7 NC Honor Flight #29- Meet at DD in Skyway Plaza for 6:30 
  13-15 Wine Cruise Weekend- In the Thousand Island region 
  18 Ice Cream Cruise to the Dairy Shoppe in Beekmantown 
  21 NCMC Regular Meeting 
 
October 2 Ice Cream Cruise & dinner at the Burg & Pizza Palace 
  12 NC Honor Flight # 30- Meet at DD in Skyway Plaza for 6:30 
   NCMC Regular Meeting 
 
December 7 NCMC Regular Meeting & Holiday Party – Location TBD 

2020 EVENTS  
 

June  20 Car show in St Albans VT, Benefit Josh’s House Fund- Location TBD 
 

The Horse’s Tail 
NEXT MEETING: 2 pm, SATURDAY, August 17 

Pot luck after meeting, at the Camp of Alan and Julie Mitchell in Altona NY 

  

We welcomed North Country 

Honor Flight Veterans to our 

Show again this year.  Here 

they are getting settled in for 

the show.   

We thank them for     

their Service! 


